
Dr. Irina Bokova   29.06.17
Director-General
UNESCO
Paris     

Dear Dr. Bokova, 
RE: UNESCO assistance urgent 
I am an independent researcher, PhD, a citizen of Israel, actually a Russian hostage in Israel, 81. In 
the course of my almost 40-year-long research, that I started in Russia late in the 60s and since 1992 
have proceeded with in Israel, Europe and Canada, I achieved the following:
(1) reformed modern physics, which is not recognized officially yet;
(2) discovered the true interpretation of the General System Theory, the philosophy of science;
(3) the latter enabled me, in particular, to create the framework of the true science of politics, the 
science nonexistent before and socially most important.

My current mission is to proceed with the reform modern science, because its crisis, as an analysis 
shows, is underlying the present general ideological crisis now threatening the very existence of 
humankind. 

Seeking international support for my mission, the recognition of my research in physics first of all, 
10.02.17,  I submitted my abstract, “Systemic Logic in Theoretical  Astrophysics”, ID371, to the 
Nordita Cosmology Conference (Stockholm), scheduled for July 3-28, 2017. The abstract however 
was rejected without any convincing argument and in a somewhat suspicious format. The main 
reason, in my opinion, was my independent status so much hated by modern establishment with 
their present research monsters like, for example, CERN. However, a radical change in science 
made by a nonconformist independent researcher is a normal and useful phenomenon. 

So, with a decade-long history of such rejections at European and Israeli conferences, I have 
decided to visit Stockholm and discuss the reason for rejecting my abstract. June 19, I visited the 
Nordita institute, but was denied any opportunity to meet members of the organizing committee and 
discuss my problem. I appealed to the authority of the Stockholm University but of no effect.

In this connection, if you recognize the UNESCO responsibility for that catastrophic and 
threatening situation in modern science, would you please contact the organizing committee of the 
above conference (its website: http://agenda.albanova.se/conferenceDisplay.py?confId=5608; its 
email address: cosmology.nordita2017@gmail.com) and recommend them to include my oral report 
on my above  research into the program of the conference, as I requested originally. Please see 
online some of my relevant papers and documents enclosed. 

Yours sincerely, 
Igor Makarov, PhD
Independent Researcher
Reform Science Center, www.reformscience.org
Phone: 0790 254 495 (Stockholm)
Email: info@reformscience.org; reformach110@gmail.com 

Enclosure: 
(1) my research in physics: http://kvisit.com/S3sv0Aw; 
(2) its abstract: http://kvisit.com/ShZO9AQ; 
(3) Igor Makarov. Reform of Modern Science. Politics. Economics: http://kvisit.com/So_rUAQ; 
(4) my appeal to UN: http://kvisit.com/SiuDbAw; 
(5) my CV: http://kvisit.com/SlZHRAQ; my photo (2016): http://kvisit.com/SmsbzAw  .
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